X#47

RECEIVED

SEP 0 9 2024

Land Use Department

8 Sept. 2024 Charles and Mary Duzy 4 Harvard Terrace Gales Ferry, CT, 06335

Ledyard Planning and Zoning Commissioners Liz Burdick, Ledyard Director Land Use & Planning Ledyard, CT.

Dear Commissioners and Ms. Burdick,

We are respectfully writing in strong opposition to the Cashman/GFI proposed implementation of a quarry in the middle of our town, Gales Ferry.

Our specific concerns are:

- 1. The adverse effect to property values and historic features of the immediate neighborhood.
- 2. The emitting of silica dust, noise, vibration and the potential danger to the public health, safety, and general welfare of the community.
- 3. The increased truck traffic on route 12.
- 4. The destruction of the Historic Site Mount DeCator.

I would like to cite the following regulations as they pertain to our concerns:

- 1. Zoning Regulations 11.3.4.D
- 2. Zoning Regulations 9.2.C.1 and 11.3.4.C
- 3. Zoning Regulations 11.3.4.B
- 4. Zoning Regulations 11.3.4.E

Thank you for your time!

Charles Duzy and Mary Duzy

Charles Duzy

Mary Duzy